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• Employers must avoid unlawful discrimination in 

any dress code policy; 

• Employers may have health and safety reasons for 

having certain standards; 

• Dress codes must apply to men and women 

equally, although they may have different 

requirements; 

• Reasonable adjustments must be made for disabled 

people; 

• Dress codes should relate to the job and be 

reasonable in nature; 

• Consulting with employees over proposals may help 

to ensure that the dress code is acceptable to all; 

• The dress code should be in writing and be 

communicated to all employees; 

New Guidance for Employers from 

ACAS on Dress Codes and 

Appearance in the Workplace: 
YORK 

Address  

Sentinel House 

Peasholme Green 

York  

YO1 7PP 

Tel  01904 716 000 

Fax 01904 716 100 

WETHERBY 

Address  

The Aire Suite 

Brunswick Court 

Victoria Street 

Wetherby  

LS22 6RE 

Tel   01937 583 210 

Fax  01937 587 556 



Services for individuals: 

• Residential Property 

• Wills & Probate 

• Contentious Probate 

• Tax & Estate Planning  

• Family, Matrimonial 

• Mediation 

• Employment 

• Accident & Personal  

Injury Claims 

• Litigation & Dispute 

Resolution 

• Agricultural Law 

• Town & Country     

Planning Law 

• Elderly Client Services 

 

Services for businesses: 

• Company &  Commer-

cial Services 

• Commercial Property 

• Civil Litigation 

• Employment Law 

• Debt Collection 

 

Financial Services 

Email    law@warekay.co.uk 

Web   www.warekay.co.uk 
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Ware & Kay 

good on paper, even better in person 

Contact us 

For further advice on your employment issues contact Gill 

Wilkinson on 01904 716050 (gillian.wilkinson@warekay.co.uk) 

• Employees may dress in a certain way for 

religious reasons: any restriction should be 

connected to a real business or safety 

requirement; 

• Employers should work with employees to allow 

them to manifest their faith in a suitable way; 

• Employers should have sound business reasons 

for requiring tattoos to be covered and piercings 

to be removed; 

• Non-compliance by employees may result in a 

disciplinary hearing. 


